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FEBRUARY/MARCH 2020 ISSUE 356 

 IN THIS EDITION Newsletter Contact: 

We can look forward to some upcoming stories from Hambleton Primary 

School soon, do you have a story to share or a charity fundraiser to publicise? 

Get in touch!! 
 

Juvina Janik 

Email: jjhambletonpcclerk@gmail.com 

Telephone: 07935320677 

 

For business adverts, please use the same contact as above. 

The deadline for the next Newsle�er, Edi�on 357 (APR/MAY 20) is: 
12TH MARCH 

 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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TOP STORIES 

A record breaking Carols on the Green event , Christmas Eve 2019 
more on Page 9 

 
 
 

Parish Council mee�ng: Thursday 13th February, 7pm @ Village Hall 
Parish Council mee�ng: Thursday 12th March, 7pm @ Village Hall 
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Luncheon Club 
 

Are you re�red? 

We invite you to join us for lunch at 
Hambleton Village Hall 

each Thursday at 12.30pm 
 

The cost is £5 for a two course meal, 
including refreshments and a raffle. 

 

Please contact: Hazel  
01757 228328 or 0796 2136 500 

HAMBLETON VILLAGE 
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1st Hambleton Rainbows are on the lookout for a 

new Assistant leader.   

Currently we are running a parent rota, but that can't go on forever, 

I desperately need someone from Sept 2020  and thought I would 

reach out to the village in general - maybe someone in the village 

would like a fun hour every week, helping us out? 

Interested par�es can find out more and register their interest on 

the Girlguiding website - h�ps://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/

become-a-volunteer/register-your-interest/  referencing 1st Hambleton 

Rainbows or email margemcb@hotmail.com to ask 

for more informa�on. 

It is with great sadness that we share the 

news that Hambleton Pre-School will be 

closing in February. A�er serving the 

village for over 30 years we have recently 

seen a decline in numbers that has led to 

the commi�ee and parents of the se�ng 

vo�ng to close. The outstanding provision 

that the staff have given the children of 

Hambleton village will be missed by all 

who have been there. We thank the staff 

for all they have done and will con�nue 

to do �ll we close at February half term.  
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BUDGET AND PRECEPT 
As you may know, the Parish Council request money every 
year from the District Council to enable them to carry out 
the day to day running of the village; for example, landscape 
maintenance of the village green, the play area and the 
Recrea�on Field. 
 
The budget was discussed at the January mee�ng and 
Council agreed that there would be no rise to households in 
Hambleton.  Therefore on receipt of your council tax bill, it 
will show no increase for the Parish Council Precept sec�on. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL OWNED HOUGH 
(The small side of the Hough) For informa�on, the annual 
Bracken clearance took place just before Christmas, this will 
allow the fresh spring growth through. 
 
HAMBLETON HOUGH 
Clerk was informed that the work taking place on the Hough 
is tree plan�ng and the contractors that are carrying out the 
plan�ng should have completed the plan�ng of over 4000 
trees by this Spring. 
 
A63 ROAD SAFETY 
Following the loss of yet another crossing patrol officer, the 
Parish Council have requested that a Risk Assessment is 
carried out by North Yorkshire County Council to gather up 
to date traffic informa�on centred around the busy �mes of 
day including school bus pick up/drop off, primary school 
drop off/pick up and peak commu�ng �mes.  With the data 
the Parish Council hope to be able to discuss how safety can 
be improved through the village.  NYCC accept there is a risk, 
otherwise a crossing patrol would not have been in place, 
therefore as a crossing patrol cannot be found, an 
alterna�ve solu�on must be found.  The Parish Council are 
as frustrated with the situa�on as residents and it has 
requested a crossing from NYCC many �mes over the years 
to no avail.  It is hopeful, that with updated data and the fact 
that the village has grown and the backing of the residents, 
it can convince NYCC of the benefits for the whole village.  
 
ELECTIONS MAY 2020 
Elec�ons for the North Yorkshire Police, Fire and Crime 
Commissioner will be held on Thursday 7th May 2020.  The 
Village Hall will be the Polling Sta�on as usual. 

RECYCLING 
Please see the informa�on provided from Selby District 
Council on Page 4 regarding the new process for recycling 
star�ng in April.  New bins are currently being distributed 
throughout North Yorkshire but will not be emp�ed un�l the  
collec�on scheme is up and running in March/April.  Please 
con�nue to your current boxes un�l then.  Green bin 
collec�on dates and regularity will stay the same. 
 
HAMBLETON AS A COMMUNITY - by J.Janik 
O�en, villages like Hambleton can lose a sense of 
community which is a shame.  I received the vigne�e on 
Page 5 about Bert Howcro� and the Parish Council agreed it 
would be a lovely ar�cle to include, it serves as a reminder 
that we are all part of a longstanding community, whether 
you were born in Hambleton or whether you have moved 
your family to Hambleton and actually don’t see much of it 
during the week because you are at work to ensure your 
family can enjoy the benefits of living in this lovely village.  
The author, wishes to remain anonymous and signs off only 
as ‘exmedman’. I hope to have further interes�ng snippets 
about the village, past present and maybe even future to be 
able to share with you - in the next edi�on I hope to share a 
li�le about Hambletonian Addis Amicarella.  
 
If you have wri�en or want to write something about a 
Hambletonian past or present, or about an interes�ng event 
or a building in Hambleton, please get in touch. JJ. 
 
NETWORK RAIL INFORMATION 
On page 11 you will see a le�er that Network Rail have sent 
to nearby residents and the Parish Council.  The main bulk of 
the traffic to the Hambleton Junc�on development will be 
via the haul road, but this warns that there may be some site 
traffic arriving through the village. 
 
NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS: 

 Thursday 13th February, 7pm @ Village Hall 
 Thursday 12th March, 7pm @ Village Hall 
 
The Agenda will be on the no�ce board in the village at 
least 3 days before the mee�ng.  Members of the 
public are welcome. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2020 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and any issues that have been 
brought to our a�en�on.  Parish Council Mee�ngs are held every second Thursday of the month, please check the No�ce 
Board or website www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk for the most recent Minutes.  An Agenda for the next mee�ng will be posted 3 
days in advance of the mee�ng on the No�ce Board. 
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NEW RECYCLING SERVICE 
 

Informa�on from www.selby.gov.uk/sorted-recycling-service 
 
The way we collect your recycling is changing.  You’ll receive two new 
wheelie bins. 
 

 The blue one is for glass, cans and plas�c 

 The brown one is for paper and cardboard  
 
We’re not changing the type of materials we collect.  We’re just changing the containers you put your recycling in so you 
have more room to recycle.  This is in response to what you said about how you want the service to operate. 
 
The new service starts at the end of March/beginning of April. Importantly we’ll be delivering your new bins from Monday 
20 January. We're delivering bins to over 40,000 homes, so it’ll take us around ten weeks to complete all the 
deliveries  Please con�nue to use your exis�ng boxes un�l the end of March/beginning of April.   
 
Leader of the Council, Cllr Mark Crane explained, “The exis�ng system of separate recycling boxes was introduced because 
at the �me there were no nearby recycling sor�ng plants that we could take this material straight to. 
“We carried out a detailed review of the service, which included a major consulta�on that more than 6,700 residents took 
part in. We want to make sure our service is in line with the Government’s long-term waste strategy – keeping paper and 
card separate to other recyclable material – which is why two new bins are needed. The new wheelie bin system will allow 
us to collect high quality material and will be easier for householders to use. 

“Moving to wheelie bins will give nearly 50% more room to recycle and we hope that our residents will embrace the 
opportunity to boost their recycling.” 

Collec�on �metable remains the same. More informa�on about the new service is available here - www.selby.gov.uk/
welcome-our-recycling-and-waste-service. 
 
We use a contractor to carry out waste collec�ons. The current contract is with Amey Plc.  
 

- What about the old boxes? 

We know many of you will be able to reuse your boxes for example, for storage. 

If you can’t reuse them we’ll be se�ng up 12 bring sites spread out across the district where residents can drop them off for 
recycling. The bring sites are yet to be confirmed - we'll update this page with the details as soon as it is confirmed. 
 
We’re also making alterna�ve arrangements for those who might struggle to drop the boxes off at these sites - so residents 
who are on our assisted collec�ons service will have their old boxes collected if they don't wish to keep them. If any resident 
feels this issue will cause them a problem, please get in touch with us by emailing info@selby.gov.uk or call: 01757 705101 
 

- Access Problems 
 

Some�mes, we may have problems emptying your bin. Outside factors such as parked cars or roadworks can create access 
difficul�es and our vehicle may not be able to enter your road. Where this is the case, we will return to the area with the 
access problem twice within that day to try and empty the bins. Where access is s�ll not available, we will try and return the 
next day. If access is s�ll not available we will arrange an alternate collec�on.  
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The House on Back Lane 

Albert came from Ricall and Blanche came from 
Monk Fryston. They met and married and  lived in 
Monk Fryston for a short �me before moving to 
Hambleton – to The house on Back Lane. There 
were only three very old houses on Back Lane at 
that �me, none had names or numbers. The 
house in ques�on is s�ll very much in use at the 
corner of Back Lane and Sta�on Road today. 
Albert and Blanche started to produce their 
family in Back Lane and managed to produce 
eight children. Charles Albert Howcro� (who this 
vigne�e is about) was number five – his siblings 
were in order of appearance – Les, Alf, Vi, Eddy, 
Edith, Audrey and Alec. 

Charles Albert who has always been know as 
‘Bert’ was born in 1923 and by the �me you read 
this he will be 96 years old. He remembers during 
his young days roaming the wide open spaces and 
woodlands around Hambleton with his siblings. 
When Bert was five  years old he started at  
Hambleton school and can recall with great detail 
these early days in his life. This building which 
was also used frequently for village dances and 
also as a church, is alas no more – it was demolished for houses not too long ago. Bert  le� junior school in 
Hambleton  when he reached eleven and went to Flaxley Road school in Selby. His Family then moved to Chapel 
Street to a house with more rooms and large gardens. Bert remembers this house in Chapel Street with great 
affec�on. 

He le� Selby School at fourteen and worked with his father who was a joiner in Brayton. When he was seventeen 
the war was well under way and Bert joined the local home guard, he remembers clearly patrolling the area with 
his rifle and bayonet and doing night �me plane spo�ng on the Hough. If planes were spo�ed, the informa�on 
about numbers and types was sent by radio to Leeds to give advance warning of possible raids. He recalls it being 
all very exci�ng for a very young man. At  eighteen as expected Bert was called up to serve in the army. He spent 
�me in North Africa and can  recall in much detail most of his experiences there. He then moved with the war to 
Italy and can recall again in great detail his �me there also. It was while serving in Italy that Bert met the young 
Italian lady ‘Conce�a’ who would later become his wife. Conce�a, known as Tina, joined Bert in Hambleton a�er 
the war  – they were married in Hambleton church and lived  in Chapel Street – in a home built for returning ex-
service men. Their marriage produced five children. Kevin, Jenny, Bobby, Gerard and Ann Marie, who all survive. 
Tina sadly died fi�een years ago and is buried in Hambleton cemetery. 

Bert now lives alone in Church Close but is very well looked a�er and enjoys listening to music, watching television 
and talking.  His short term memory is not too good these days but he has disclosed things to me from his past, 
especially during his war years in Italy that I am sworn to secrecy about… 

I’m sure you would all like to send 96 year old Bert your best wishes and I sincerely hope I can add to this vigne�e 
when Bert reaches his century... 

 

Wri�en by ‘exmedman’  under the cri�cal eye of my dear friend Bert. 
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Newborn - 4/5yrs 

9:15 �ll 11:15 every 
Wednesday @ 

Hambleton Village Hall 

£2.50 per family (first 

session free) 

Come along meet new friends. Everyone welcome, 
mummies, daddies, grandparents and childminders. This 

is a chance to grab a hot brew and meet new people. 

Its a fantas�c opportunity for li�le ones to make new 
friends. and play in a safe friendly environment. 

We have lot of lovely toys to play with and cra�s to make 
and take home. We have snack �me and song �me. Come 
along and join in the fun. 

Visit the Facebook page to see what’s happening each 
week. @ Hambleton Toddler Group 

Contact Adam: 07542 772 952 

We are a mixed group 
of people of varying 
ages and backgrounds 
who meet socially in 
the Village Hall.  Our 

mee�ngs include refreshments and the opportunity to 
make friends and get to know other people who live in 
the village.  We enjoy welcoming new members and 
membership is open to residents and friends who would 
like to join us.  Membership costs just £5.00 per year. 
 

You are cordially invited to come along to any of our 
mee�ngs, have a cup of tea and a chat and find out more 
about what we do.  We will be very pleased to see you 
and doubly pleased if you bring a friend - ladies or 
gentlemen. 
 

Chair: Mrs J. Taylor 01757 228311 
Treasurer/Ou�ngs organiser: Mrs B Stripe 01757 228644 
Secretary: Mr D. Smith 01757 228270 

HAMBLETON VILLAGE 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2020 
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The Sta�on Road Breakfast Club 
Less than a gentlemen’s club but more than grumpy old men 

We men meet on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 8.30am at Lumby Nursery for breakfast.  

Our mee�ngs are informal and are enjoyed by those who come. If you would like to join us for 
breakfast and a chat, with no agenda hidden or otherwise, please Contact David Brown on 
01757 228750 or at breakfastlumby@yahoo.com. 

Ties are op�onal. Cost for cooked breakfast £7 [now includes gratuity]. Booking is necessary so 
we can tell Lumby.  
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C 
hristmas at the Chapel has been very busy and we have been so 
pleased with the turn out to our various services.  The Christmas 
Tree Fes�val at the beginning of December was just magical.  
We had a great selec�on of beau�ful trees decorated by 

different village organisa�ons.  We are so grateful to you all for all your 
hard work.  Chapel looked amazing.  We opened for two a�ernoons for 
viewing and had a couple of stalls.  It was not really a fund raising 
venture but we s�ll made £200.  Many thanks to everyone who 
a�ended, dressed trees or helped with the weekend. 
 
Na�vity Messy Church was a delight.  We had a teddy na�vity where the 
story was acted out by a very mixed bag of teddy bears thanks to the 
skills of Cathryn and Jessica.  Who knew a couple of the shepherds were 
lions and Mary was a hedgehog?!  Thanks to Lydia we sang a carol to 
the tune of ‘Is this the way to Amarillo?’, decorated snowmen biscuits 
and made cards and Christmas tree decora�ons.  A good �me was had 
by all. 
 
Our Carol Service was lovely and I counted 28 people in the 
congrega�on which was very posi�ve.  So good to see full pews! 
 
There will be no service in Chapel on Sunday 23rd February as we are 
joining our friends at Burn Chapel at 10am. 
 
Our next Messy Church is on Sunday 29th March at 10.30am.  Bring 
your li�le ones along to join in the  messy fun. 

 
If you would like to join us any Sunday morning you will be made very welcome.  We meet at 10.30am. 

 
 

We are a very informal group that meets in the Chapel on a Thursday morning from 8.45 

un�l 10.30am during Term Time.  

Parents with babies or pre school children are welcome to drop in for a cup of Tea, a slice of Toast 

and a chat with the others.  Grandparents are also very welcome.  The children can play with the 

large selec�on of toys and join in the other ac�vi�es like singing or story �me.  They all seem to 

have great fun.  There  is NO CHARGE.  It is a great way to make new friends.  The ladies at Tea & 

Toast are a very friendly bunch.  And if you don’t have any children you are s�ll welcome to pop in 

for a chat and a cuppa.  Everyone is welcome.  Come along and give us a try! Just pop in! 

Tea & 
Toast  
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Aladdin : Hambleton Players December 2019 

Monk Fryston School of Dance 
December 2019 

Dance Elite LC 

December 2019 
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A 
nother busy fes�ve period!! We just LOVE this panoramic photo (much be�er in colour online) look how many of 
you came along!! Fantas�c!! 

A record breaking collec�on from Carols on the Green, thank you so much for coming along to join in the 
fes�vi�es!  MASSIVE THANKS TO  Andrew Pearce for the PA system and music, Ellie Jordan & Hambleton Players 

for bringing their best singing voices, Hambleton Parish Council for the dona�on towards mince pies and mulled wine, 
Marcus Grundy for prin�ng the carol sheets, Rev. Anna Burr for the fes�ve blessings and The Millingtons for use of their 
electricity again!  We raised almost £500!!! Maybe that can be the target for next year?!?! 
 

Breakfast with Santa went really well, a special Thank You to Santa for stopping by for the 
morning! We hope all the children enjoyed their cra�s, breakfast and mee�ng the Man 
himself!  Thank you to all our volunteers, Caroline Priestman for selling �ckets and collec�ng 
generous breakfast dona�ons from Morrisons and Sainsburys plus doing the food shop just 
before going on her holiday, Chris Janik for decora�ng the Gro�o and making breakfast baps 
all morning and Sarah Beighton and Annabel Hey for cra�ing and staying to �dy up a�er the 
mayhem.  Also, a�er we got an ‘Elf Down’ emergency, Karen Snalliw and Lucy Cranham 
stepped in to help with cra�s while Sally Whi�ell helped Santa give out presents and Victoria 
Sanderson made sure you all got your hot drinks and sandwiches.  It got the thumbs up from 
Leo (5) who also helped decorate the gro�o. 

 
There were lots of shows on over Christmas, 
Players presented another fantas�c 
pantomime, Aladdin, and we had Dance 
shows galore, such huge talent in this 
village!  See the pictures on page 8! 

Upcoming events will be on Facebook and in 
the no�ce board!!  Apologies to anyone 
trying to contact us via the Hall mobile - 
currently having issues with it so text 
07860871523 for enquiries or message 
Juvina on Messenger. 

Thanks everyone for your support and 
remember to get in touch if you want to get 
involved!! 

APOLOGIES FOR THE LACK OF CINEMA CLUB RECENTLY - BACK UP AND RUNNING FEBRUARY 29TH, DETAILS ON FACEBOOK 

Like us on :            For Hall Bookings contact Juvina: 
facebook.com/groups/HambletonVH/         Text 07547 565608 or via Messenger 
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Hambleton History Lives!  

 

We are still waiting to hear if our grant applications have been successful to enable us to undertake geophysical 

surveys to look for Hambleton’s Hidden History. This would provide the opportunity for residents of all ages to 

participate in the various aspects of this search. 

We also continue to collect and add data to the website so would love to hear from you if you have any 

information or would like to be involved in any 

of the research.  

The next open meeting in the Village Hall will 

be in April so once the date is confirmed look 

out for advertisements and come to hear the 

latest news and see more exhibitions of 

photographs and documents. Hope to see you 

there. 

For more information contact Celia 

Tel: 01757 228649 or 

Email: celiahhraa@btinternet.com   

  HAMBLETON VILLAGE 
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REG CHARITY NO. 
515770 
 

 

There is available space on the Age UK 
shopping bus service from Hambleton. 

 
The driver picks up older people from 

Hambleton on a WEDNESDAY MORNING 
and escorts them to either Tesco or 
Morrison’s supermarkets in Selby to 

enable them to do a weekly shop.  The 
cost is £5. 

 
TO RESERVE A SEAT ON THE BUS 

PLEASE CONTACT JULIE ANN JONES ON  

 01757 704115 

The Wednesday Club 

A club for ladies of all ages who meet on the last 

Wednesday of each month at 1930 in the  Village Hall. 

We have a varied program but it    always involves a 

cup of tea or coffee and biscuits! 

Forth coming meetings: 

29th January AGM 

26th February Talk about meditation  

25th March  To be decided at the AGM  

Suggestions for future activities will be gratefully re-

ceived. 

Please come and join us ladies. 

For more information contact Celia on 01757 228649 
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I create the holiday.  You create the memories. 
Do you have the time or inclination to trawl through the internet trying to find the best holiday deal?  Do you 

find yourself getting caught up in the web of never-ending travel websites?  Are you worried about your money 
not being financially protected when booking your own flights and accommodation separately? 

 

If you answered “yes” to any of these, then let Melissa at Melon Holidays source and book your next holiday.   
 

Facebook: @melonhols  
Email: enquiries@melonholidays.com  
Call: 0800 031 5209 
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St Mary’s Church 

Happy New Year! 

Following the rush of Christmas, I think we all heave a bit of a sigh of relief when it comes to the start of a New Year – 
unless we’ve embarked on ambi�ous New Year’s Resolu�ons, of course! I am seeing signs of new life in our garden with 
snowdrops and the very first primroses appearing despite the miserable weather, there is hope for spring! 

The world seems to be a very insecure place at the moment with changes beginning to our rela�onship with our closest 
neighbours in Europe, changes to the way our Royal Family operates, tensions in the Middle East and on-going 
environmental disasters in Australia, and many other parts of the world. Change is always unse�ling, but for Chris�ans we 
have the assurance that, even though things may change around us, God’s love and faithfulness do not change, and we can 
grow in confidence that he is with us and longs for us to experience the security of a close rela�onship with him. 

As well as our regular pa�ern of services, to which everyone is always welcome (see below), we will have some special 
events in church in the next few weeks. Lent is s�ll an important �me of year for many people – who wouldn’t benefit from 
giving up something we know is a bad habit? Ash Wednesday – the day a�er Pancake Day (Shrove Tuesday) is the start of 
Lent, so why not begin Lent this year with our special service at 11.00am on Ash Wednesday. 

All through Lent there will be an opportunity to meet with Chris�ans from both Hambleton Methodist Chapel and St 
Mary’s Church each Monday evening at 7.30pm beginning on March 2nd to explore new areas of faith and to enjoy 
fellowship. These mee�ngs will take place in the Methodist Chapel. 

Mothering Sunday (Mothers’ Day) falls on March 22nd and, as well as a service of Holy Communion at 9.15, we will have a 
special Family Church in the a�ernoon at 3.30 in St Mary’s Church where we will celebrate the love and commitment of 
those who care for us and, as well as tea and cake, there will be a small gi� for those who look a�er us. 

Sunday March 29th is Pentecost or Whit Sunday and we will have a celebra�on service in St Mary’s at 9.15am. 

Services for February – March 2020 will be as follows: 
1st February  10.30am Coffee Morning 
2nd February 9.15am Holy Communion (BCP) 
9th February 9.15am Holy Communion 
16th February 3.30pm Family Church 
23rd February  9.15am Holy Communion 
26th February 11.00am Ash Wednesday Service 
1st March  9.15am Holy Communion (BCP) 
2nd March  7.30pm Lent Mee�ng at Hambleton  
     Methodist Chapel 
7th March  10.30am Coffee Morning 
8th March  9.15am Holy Communion 
9th March  7.30pm Lent Mee�ng at Hambleton  
     Methodist Chapel 
15th March  3.30pm Family Church  
16th March  7.30pm Lent Mee�ng at Hambleton Methodist  
     Chapel 
22nd March  9.15am Holy Communion  
   3.30pm Mothering Sunday 
23rd March  7.30pm Lent Mee�ng at Hambleton Methodist  
     Chapel 
29th March  9.15am Holy Communion for Pentecost (Whit Sunday)  
30th March  7.30pm Lent Mee�ng at Hambleton Methodist Chapel  
 
Looking a li�le further ahead there will be services on Maundy Thursday, 9th April and Easter Day, 12th April. Details of 

all the Easter Services and events will be in the Easter card delivered to all homes in the village before Easter. 

Our Normal Service Times 
1st Sunday  9.15 am Holy Communion using the  
    Book of Common Prayer 
2nd Sunday  9.15 am Holy Communion with hymns 
    using contemporary language. 
3rd Sunday  3.30 pm Café Church and Special Events 
4th Sunday  9.15 am Holy Communion with hymns 
    using contemporary language. 
5th Sunday   Service as published  

 

Those who are interested in Bap�sms please contact Anna 
on 270325 to ask when services can be arranged. 

Vicar:  Revd Anna Burr 270325 

Churchwarden: David Ingall 228380 

Website: 
 h�p://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton  
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Organisation Number/Email address 

Age UK Selby District 

Shopping Service 
01757 704115 

Association Voluntary 

Services (AVS) 

01757 291111 

enquiries@selbydistrictavs.org.uk 

Citizens Advice Bureau, 

Selby 

Advice line: 03444 111 444 

Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

Hambleton C of E Primary 

School 

01757 228391 

admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Parish Council 

Chair: Cllr Richard Sim 

Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

 

rich.sim@outlook.com  

07935320677 

jjhambletonpcclerk@gmail.com 

Hambleton Pre-School 
01757 229299 

hambletonpreschool@yahoo.com 

Hambleton Village Hall 

Booking 
07860871523 (temp) 

Independent Domestic 

Abuse Service 
01757 708956 

North Yorkshire Horizon 

(alcohol misuse service) 
01723 330730 

Police – non emergency 101 

Selby Community 

Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 

Minibus: 01757 241041 

Selby District Council 
01757 705101 

info@selby.gov.uk 

Selby War Memorial 

Hospital 
01904 724300 

Vicar: Hambleton Church 

Reverend Anna Burr 
01757 270325 

USEFUL CONTACTS 

Dog Warden: Report a 

stray dog/Dog Fouling 
01757 705101 

REPORT AN ISSUE: 
 

MANY ISSUES CAN NOW BE REPORTED TO THE 
APPROPRIATE AUTHORITIES ONLINE BY ANYBODY: 
 

DOG FOULING: 

h�ps://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling  
 

STREET LIGHT FAULT: 

h�ps://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem 
 

POTHOLES & MUD ON ROAD: 

h�ps://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condi�on-
issues 
 

FLY TIPPING: 

h�p://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-�pping-or-fly-pos�ng 
 

VIEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 

www.selby.gov.uk/view-applica�ons-public-access 
 

INTERACTIVE ROADWORKS MAP: 

h�ps://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

FEBRUARY 2020 EVENTS 

SAT 1ST 10-11.30am - P.11 
CHURCH COFFEE MORNING @ 

VILLAGE HALL 

THURS 13TH 7pm - P.1 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

@ VILLAGE HALL 

MARCH 2020 EVENTS 

THURS 12TH 7pm - P.1 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

@ VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 7TH MARCH 10.30 - P.11 
CHURCH COFFEE MORNING @ 

VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 21ST MAR 10-11.30 - P.7 
CHAPEL COFFEE MORNING 

@METHODIST CHAPEL 

SAT 29TH 3pm - P.9 
CINEMA CLUB 

@ VILLAGE HALL 

SAT MAR 28TH 3pm - P. 9 
CINEMA CLUB 

@ VILLAGE HALL 
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